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MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
Monday May 12th 2014
JUBILEE HALL 7.00pm
Present: Robert C. T. Wardley (Chairman) Robert C. Rous (Vice Chairman), Nick Watts, Rebecca Smith, John Calver, Katharine Whitbread, Rebecca Smith, 

P. Welham, D. Keating,(Allotments) D. Dunnett (Village Hall), W. Blakeley, P. Reeve, D Wright, Mr and Mrs Nicholls
Clerk:   Ruth Hart
1. APOLOGIES –Stephen Burroughes (County Councillor), Kevin Mann (PCSO), Doris Dearing, Maty Mann
2. MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON  MAY 13TH 2013 were noted having been previously agreed and signed.
3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Cllr Wardley - DCC, Suffolk Constabulary;  Mr Nick Watts - Village Hall Committee; Robert Rous - Church, DCC, Sports Club, Village Hall
4. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:  Robert C.T.Wardley - The report was given by Mr Wardley.  A full copy of the report is available on the village website.
5.
REPORTS FROM LOCAL GOVERNMENT REPRESENTATIVES:
i. SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL: Stephen Burroughes was unable to attend the meeting.  His annual report can be found on the Dennington village website.
ii. SUFFOLK CONSTABULARY: As PCSO was unable to attend, his report was read to the meeting.  His report can be found on the Dennington village website.
iii. DISTRICT COUNCILLOR COLIN WALKER – No report was received.
6.
REPORTS FROM VILLAGE CLUBS AND ORGANISATIONS:
i.
DENNINGTON C.E.V.C.P. SCHOOL: Following the Ofsted inspection in April 2013, a monitoring visit by HMI was made in June 2013 with positive feedback.  The school also received a Stautory Inspection of Anglican and Methodist Schools in february and wsas judged to be Good.

Although a small school with less that 50 pupils, there are 3 classes which best served the needs of all pupils.  

The sc
hool participates in a number of sporting events and competitions throughout the year. 

Staff and volunteers run a number of clubs, providing curriculum enrichment. The curriculum is further developed through learning opportunities outside the classroom with visits to a variety of places and events.

As part of Speed Awareness week, two year 6 pupils workked with Community Police officers and stopped nine cars outside school and handed them speed awareness leaflets.

The schoolvis prepared for the new National Curriculum which begins September 2014.
The school voted unanimously in April to begin the formal process of consultation to federate with Charsfield Primary School, with the final decision being made in May.

 A copy of the full report is available on the website.
ii.
DENNINGTON VILLAGE HALL: The report was presented by David Dunnett, Chairman. The Village Hall has a number of regular users including Badminton Club, W.I., Rabbit Shows, Flower Club, Chamber Orchestra and Village club meetings.

The AGM was held September 2013 and the committee was re-elected. Income for the year was £9,333 and expenditure ar £11,466 partly due to the redecorations. The Hall still has savings of approximately £20,000 which, together with any grants will be used to fund future projects.  

The trustees thanked all those who help in maintaining the Hall, both inside and out, but in particular Ricky Robinson and Allan Dyne.  They also thanked the Parish Council for their continuing support. (A copy of the full report is available on the website)

Clr Wardley thanked him for his report, the committee for their hard work and noted that it was good for the village to have such a thriving resource. 
iii.
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE:  No report received.
iv.
DENNINGTON SPORTS CLUB: A short report was read to the meeting by Clr Wardley. The tennis court was officially opened by Christine Truman at the Village Fete last year and is well used by the local community.  The Sports Club would like to thank all those who helped with donatons and fund raising including SCDC and Dennington Consolidated Charities.  They now plan to spend £6,000 on drainage and landscaping.  Future projects include improving the children’s play area.  Children’s football continues on Saturday mornings, and the Bowls Club meet regularly. v.
DENNINGTON CONSOLIDATED CHARITIES:  Mr W. Blakeley reminded the meeting that the village has benefitted from several bequests dating back to the late 15th century and these are now Dennington Consolidated Charities. Robert Rous presented a short report reminding the meeing that the charity exists to support Dennington residents and village events.  This year donations have been made to the Sports Club for the tennis court, the Parish Council for the mower fund and the annual Christmas boxes.  Mr W. Blakeley has now retired from his position, and Mr P. Lamb Hs become the new Clerk. The meeting thanked him for his hard work and Clr Wardley thanked Mr Rous for his report.
vi.
DENNINGTON ALLOTMENT AND GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION – A short report was presented to the meeting – There are currently 31 members and 18 plots, with one half plot currnelty vacant.  Annual rent has been reduced to £32 with an additional £2 per person being payable to the national society. The committee was re-elected at the recent AGM.  The society have now planted 14 fruit trees and a local bee-keeper has 3 hives on the allotiments.  The social area is developing well with a willow arbour and seat.They hope to hold another summer BBQ and have an informal visit to Helmingham Gardens  They thanked the parish Council for continuing to cut the grass..  
Clr Wardley thanked them for their report.
7.
LOCAL GOVERNMENT OR PARISH MATTERS RAISED BY ATTENDEES WHICH COULD BE ELIGIBLE  FOR DISCUSSION AT FUTURE PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS: Open Forum 

Concerns were raised over the amount of speeding traffic through the village, and whether traffic calming measures could be investigated for Saxtead Rd.  The Chair explained that this had been looked into in the past – electronic speed signs, speed traps and a mobile speed camera. A 2nd member of the public asked whether the 30mph zone could be extended.

This matter will be discussed at the July meeting.

It was also noted that the village gateway signs were looking tatty and/or missing.  It was agreed that the Clerk will contact Highways for repairs

A member of the public raised concerns regarding an overhanging tree at Capon’s Green which was endangering power lines.  It was agreed to request a written estimate for the work to proceed.
Meeting closed:  8.10
Signed _____________________________________

Date _____________________
Mrs R. Hart,  Mary Vale, The Street, Ashfield cum Thorpe, Stowmarket, IP14 6LX 01728 685622 hart.ruth1@gmail.com

